
CLERK’S GENERAL REPORT FROM 30TH SEPTEMBER 2020 TO  

27TH OCTOBER 2020. 
 

Finance/Administration. 

Everything is up to date. 

 

Three Parishes Meeting. 

 It may be possible to hold an Autumn meeting electronically with 2 or 3 reps from each Parish. 

 

Land south west of Rivenhall Oaks Golf Course. 

Letter requesting refusal of any development on this land sent to BDC via email on 19th October 2020. 

 

General Maintenance. 

Contractor requested to trim well back all overhanging growth along Henry Dixon Road from the 

railway bridge to the A12 underpass.  

 

IWMF, Rivenhall Airfield. 

It would appear that the developers now have full planning permission and a permit from the 

Environment Agency, although there may still be planning conditions yet to be met.  The Chairman has 

made enquiries at ECC and a reply is awaited. 

 

New Path r/o Village Hall.  

Further detailed information is awaited from BDC. 

 

CCTV Cameras. 

BDC confirm that the equipment has been ordered. 

 

Tarecroft Wood entrance car park. 

ECC scheme request for the gate and pole at the car park has been approved.  The Chairman will 

contact BDC re the location of the pole and will confirm to ECC that any CCTV on the pole will be BDC’s 

responsibility. 

 

Playing Field Tree Planting. 

RPC tree planting on the playing field will not now take place.  An alternative site is being sought. 

 

Colemans Quarry.  

I have nothing further to report. 

 

Proposed development South of Rickstones Road.. 

Work progresses on site. 

 

SEND School, Rickstones Road. 

Work progresses on site. 

 

Public Rights of Way. 

I have nothing further to report. 

 

A12 Chelmsford to A120 Widening. 

Highways England is convening a parish workshop meeting (electronically) on Friday 13th November at 

11.00 hours. 

 



Bradwell Quarry.  

I have nothing further to report. 

 

BDLHP.. 

The next scheduled meeting should be on Thursday 28th January 2021. 

 

Liaison with Chairman.  

Liaison with the Chairman upon various items of correspondence, the agenda for the next meeting and 

planning application documents as necessary.  

Keith Taylor (Parish Clerk) 

27th October 2020.  


